SOUTH BRISTOL TOWN BOARD MEETING

July 8, 2002


REGULAR MEETING
The regular meeting of the South Bristol Town 

July 8, 2002
Board was called to order at 7:30pm at the Town Hall, 6500 Gannett Hill Rd. W., Naples, NY 

PRESENT
Daniel Marshall, Supervisor


Mitchell Cornish, Councilman


Dale Stoker, Councilman


Donna Goodwin, Councilman


Thomas Hawks, Councilman

RECORDING SECRETARY
Betty Collins, Town Clerk

OTHERS
Sybil Dutcher, Peter Blaisdell, Larry & Kathy Duel, Ted & Janet Dys, Phelps Greene, Mark Farnsworth, Mrs. Welch & Brittany

TOWN CLERK’S MINUTES
On motion of Councilwoman Goodwin seconded by Councilman Hawks the minutes for the public hearing held June 10, 2002 were ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.


On motion of Councilman Hawks seconded by Councilman Cornish the minutes for the Town Board meeting held June 10, 2002 were ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

COMMUNICATIONS
The following communications were received:

1. Letter from Ontario County Department of Human Resources.

2. Memo from Peter Blaisdell regarding Time Warner; Councilman Hawks is looking into the franchise renewal.

3. Memo from Linda Yancey giving an up-date on the re-val.  Supr. Marshall said that he has more information on hiring the County to do a mathematic model for $1.15 per parcel and we are ahead of schedule.  He sent an e-mail to Assessor Hawkins to see how he thinks things are going.

4. Memo from the Planning Board inquiring of the status of their review of the zoning law and their suggestions.  He said it is his understanding is we are waiting for everything to be completed; he will look into it.

5. Letter from Maxfield Hose Company saying they will not put equipment in South Bristol.  Councilman Hawks said that he has taken on the recruiting phase and he thinks we can achieve our goal of eight people by September.  Supr. Marshall said that perhaps we should get a firm number from them.  Supr. Marshall said that the fire department has purchased property on Cohocton Street, which is farther away from South Bristol.

CEO REPORT
On motion of Councilman Stoker seconded by Councilman Cornish the CEO report for June was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT
Highway Supt. Duel said that they started guide rails today; should be a good percentage done by the end of this week and they should finish shoulders on Gulick Road this week.  He said that we did sell the 97 Volvo to the Town of Benton for $45,000.


On motion of Councilwoman Goodwin seconded by Councilman Hawks approval of the sale of the 1997 Volvo for $45,000 was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

COMMUNICATIONS
Councilman Hawks said that they are still waiting for the County to get our pictometry.


Supr. Marshall said that we don’t pay for it until we receive it.

BUILDINGS & GROUNDS
Councilman Cornish said that by next month we should have the repairs done; Mr. Bennage will do this.


Deb Boggs will order a plexi glass for replacement.

ENVIRONMENTAL
Supr. Marshall said they had a scoping session in June on the proposed Canandaigua and Honeoye logging law.  He said that one of the meetings he has been attending is the Canandaigua Lake Watershed Council and it is difficult for him to get to; if anyone is interested he would like it.


Councilwoman Goodwin said that she probably could do it.

FINANCE
Councilwoman Goodwin said that we had talked about a six month mark and we should meet together.

COMMUNITY AFFAIRS
Councilman Cornish said that South Bristol Daze is having a hard time getting volunteers.

CEMETERIES
Councilman Stoker said that he had contact with Carl McGee, owner of Wilder Cemetery property, and he has agreed to grant a right-of-way and put a sign in the driveway; Attorney Dutcher is following up.  The property is also going up for sale.


Supr. Marshall said that perhaps he would be willing to sell us ten acres or whatever would be feasible.  We’ve also had a request from Don Simmons regarding the cemetery on his property.


Councilman Stoker said that if we were to buy some would the Town be interested in expanding a cemetery?  He will do some research.

WINDMILL MORATORIUM

A LOCALLAW PROPOSED AMENDMENT TO THE SOUTH BRISTOL CODE (ZONING REGULATIONS) ON A MORATORIUM ON WIND POWERED ELECTRICITY GENERATING FACILITIES


Supr. Marshall said that we have a response back from Ontario County Planning Board.  He read the statement that recommended approval.


On motion of Councilwoman Goodwin seconded by Councilman Stoker the local law proposed amendment to the South Bristol Code (Zoning Regulations) on a moratorium on wind powered electricity generating facilities was ACCEPTED - AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

LOCAL LAW NO. ONE OF THE YEAR 2002


A local law “Proposed amendment to the South Bristol Code (Zoning Regulations) on a moratorium on wind powered electricity generating facilities”


Be it enacted by the Town Board of the Town of South Bristol as follows:


Title:  An amendment of article 170 of the Town Code (Zoning Regulations) to enact a moratorium on wind powered electricity generating facilities.


Section 1:  This moratorium is an amendment to article 170 (Zoning Regulations) of the South Bristol Town Code.


Section 2:  The activity affected by this moratorium is to temporarily prohibit the project review, issuance of permits or construction of any wind powered electricity generating facilities within the Town of South Bristol.


Section 3:  This moratorium is necessary to preserve and protect the health and safety and welfare of the residents of the Town of South Bristol, and to enable town officials to comprehensively address the issues involved with the development of residential, commercial and industrial wind powered electricity generating facilities.  If development of this type of facility were allowed to proceed during the duration of this moratorium, irreversible damage to the health and safety of residents, adverse environmental impacts, and/or development not in consonance with the Town’s comprehensive plan may occur.  This moratorium will allow town officials to engage in a deliberate research, review and discussion of issues in this area to ensure that wind powered electrical generating facilities, of whatever type, are 1) in consonance with the Town’s comprehensive plan, and that 2) current land use regulations are adequate.   The Town’s Planning Board and Town Board have already engaged in discussions concerning wind powered electricity generating facilities and will continue to actively review this issue and develop additional land use regulations where necessary. 


Section 4:  This moratorium will be in effect for a period of eight (8) months from the date of its enactment.


Section 5:  In the event affected landowner(s) wish to seek relief from this moratorium, they may apply, through the Code Enforcement Officer, to the South Bristol Zoning Board of Appeals.


Section 6:  This local law will be effective upon its passage and filing with the Secretary of State of New York State.

MANCUSO – RIGHT-OF-WAY
Supr. Marshall said that last month Mr. Mancuso discussed a right-of-way through the Middlebrook property and he said he would get an abstract showing the right-of-way.  He has not produced it and he has threatened to sue us.

TOWN CLERK’S REPORT
On motion of Councilwoman Goodwin seconded by Councilman Hawks the Town Clerk’s report for June was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

SUPR’S. REPORT
On motion of Councilman Hawks seconded by Councilman Cornish the Supr’s. report for June was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

AUDIT GENERAL FUND
On motion of Councilman Stoker seconded by Councilwoman Goodwin the General Fund bills, abstract #7, numbers 280 – 327 totaling $14,751.33 were ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

AUDIT HIGHWAY FUND
On motion of Councilman Hawks seconded by Councilman Cornish the Highway Fund bills, abstract #7, numbers 137 – 156 totaling $83,093.50 were ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

ADJOURN
On motion of Councilman Stoker seconded by Councilman Hawks and carried the meeting adjourned at 8:15pm.


Respectively submitted:


Betty Collins


Town Clerk

